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DUKE OF EDINBURGH AW ARD  
8TH NOVEMBER 2015  
 
On 18 November 2015 Ms Dixon and Mr Kumar were invited to St Jamesôs 
Palace to receive the official Duke of Edinburgh licence.  The school is now a 
directly Licensed Centre of the Duke of Edinburghôs Award.  
 

The Duke of Edinburghôs Award is the worldôs leading youth achievement 
award, giving millions of young people the opportunity to be the very best 
they can be.  It is challenging and rewarding as well as looking great on your 
CV. 

  
At Birches Head Academy we 
currently offer the Duke of Ed-
inburgh's Award to students in 
year 10.  
 
Students have to complete four 
sections in order to qualify for 
the award, these are; Volun-
teering, Learning a skill, Com-
pleting regular physical activi-
ty and undertaking at least two 
overnight hiking expedi-
tions (usually in the peak dis-
trict).    
 
On completion, apart from 
feeling a great sense of accom-
plishment students receive an 
internationally renowned cer-
tification award.   

       

       



KS3 HOUSE NEWS   
Welcome to the first newsletter reporting on year groups rather than houses. It has been a really good few 
months that has seen me having the opportunity to get to know many students whose path had not previously 
crossed with mine. This is always a pleasure for me and I would like to thank all of the students, particularly 
those that were not in my house previously for the warm reception that has been offered. 

Year 8 had a fantastic 
opportunity in the sec-
ond week of the school 
year to attend a resi-
dential trip to Conwy. 
They went for the whole 
week and the reports 
back were incredibly 
positive. Everyone in-
volved had a great time 
and took part in all of 
the many activities 
available. These trips 
are always a great boost 
in independence, self- 
belief and confidence 
and after the success it 
is with great pleasure 
that we will again be 
running the trip next 
year. 

There will also be a Year 9 residential trip 
taking place to Condover Hall alongside 
year 10. This is another fantastic oppor-
tunity for our pupils to experience activi-
ties in a wonderful setting and many have 
already signed up to embrace this exciting 
opportunity.  

                 

As a new initiative to encourage the habit 
of responsibility Mr Ashman and myself 
set up a new student leadership role within 
the school. We asked year 9 to declare 
their interest in the new junior prefect role and interested parties completed an application form. The standard 
among the candidates was extremely high and we asked several Prefects to join us in the interview process that 
followed. Both Mr Ashman, the prefects and myself all agreed that they were some of the best student inter-
views that we had seen. A huge congratulations goes to all of the successful candidates who have already been 
involved in after -school events with more planned in the future. Several of the prefects have made comments 
and  are happy for me to share just a few of their thoughts here:  

ñTo be a junior prefect is a fun and rewarding job 
as itôs a chance to help your school and the people 
that visitò                                Dunni Olorunshola  

ñWe enjoyed helping out and hopefully put a few 
smiles on peopleôs faces. From this experience we 
have learnt how to confidently Communicate with 
others confidently, whilst being friendly and repre-
senting the school in a good wayò - Julia Haras  

ñBeing a junior prefect has improved our confi-
dence and ability to speak in front of people. The 
interview was challenging but we are enjoying the 
outcomes of being a prefect.ò - Lucie Morris & 
Hannah Williams  

There were many more wonderful comments and it is nice to see that the pupils have found the role so person-
ally rewarding. They received a lot of positive feedback from visitors to the school and have already proved 
themselves as great role models. Both Mr Ashman and I would like to thank them for their contribution and we 
hope that in future events they will gain even more positive experiences.                    Mr Willis   н 



о 

On Wednesday 11 November, we held our first ever full Careers Convention, where we invited exhibitors from 
further education, higher education, training providers and local employers to attend a market stall event and 
give information, advice and guidance to our students.  

We then opened it up to our local community after school. Over 50 exhibitors attended and were all full of 
praise for the school and our students. 

We wanted to make the event as interactive as possible, and asked our guests to provide an activity or demon-
stration for our students. The 
response was fantastic!  

All of our students ógot stuck inô 
and were working out with per-
sonal trainer and entrepreneur, 
Kyle Brammer, from KB Sports 
Therapy.  

They tried their hand 
at hand painting pot-
tery with Emma Bridg-
water staff, pointing a 
wall with the Newcas-
tle-under-Lyme Con-
struction team, hair 
design with Frances-
coôs and learned about 
Animal Welfare roles 
with Zoo2U, who even 
brought a geko lizard 
and an African Owl 
with them.  

Swanline Print provid-
ed minion boxes to 
make-up and minion 
standees to raffle, eve-
ryone who won one was 
delighted!  

Hopefully all of our stu-
dents were inspired by 
the companies they 
saw, and have raised 
their aspirations and 
started to think about 
their futures.  

Year 11 will be starting their UCAS applications on 
Wednesday 2 December, with expert help from careers ad-
visors and college liaison staff in school. They will then 
complete their applications during P6 in January and their 
application will be óliveô immediately, including their tutor reference. 

Mrs Bailey is available in school for queries relating to applications, and using the online UCAS system, she can 
track each studentsô application in the event of any queries. 

CAREERS CONVENTION  


